

Martha's Vineyard Intergroup

PO Box 1058

Oak Bluffs, MA 02557

Help Line (508)627-7084

Website: aaonmv.org

Minutes of the meeting held October 15, 2025

Stacy W, Chair

Jim K., Vice Chair

Kristen B., treasurer (absent)

Erika B., secretary (absent)

Dave S, commitment liaison

Suzanne P., archivist

Benjamin P., GSR

Mark I., alternate GSR

Representatives present: Kathy, Elizabeth, Joan, Bill, James, Mike M., Mike H., Kate, Mac, Robert.

6 pm meeting brought to order by chair. Minutes of September meeting read and accepted. Treasurers report read and accepted.

Archives

Suzanne P.- we have GSR kits

Hotline

Nothing to report

GSR

Benjamin requests that his title be clarified. To have a vote at the district level he must be considered a GSR. Stacy shares history of why title of "liaison" was used and it was voted that the position is now "GSR".

There will be an Area Assembly in November 2, 2025, called "Carrying the Message in 2025." This event will be hybrid: in person and online.

Area is looking for males to attend Barnstable House of Correction meetings, as well as meetings at the Bridge Center. Necessary paperwork to attend can be found online.

Benjamin stresses the need for additional GSR reps from island meetings. At this time we have only 1 vote for all of MV.

Next District meeting 11/11(2nd Tuesday) and is hybrid.

Gosnold

No changes yet

Corrections

Still looking for new attendees.

Website/schedules

Wednesday Portuguese speaking AA meeting will now be every other Wednesday starting in November.

Jessica will order new updated schedules.

Dave S. Has newcomer packets if your group needs them.

New Business

Mike M. representing Sunday young people's meeting announces costume party at their 11/1 meeting. Flyers are distributed. \$200 requested for decorations and food.

Mike H. Brings up motion that was voted and approved from last month regarding events only being funded by intergroup if they are organized by intergroup. Discussion ensued about amending this decision and consulting our current bylaws. It was decided:

Any group seeking funding from intergroup to host an AA event must send their intergroup representative to the intergroup meeting. Intergroup members are to ask questions ie:

Where is the event?

Where is the money going?

Is there an AA meeting/speaker at the event?

Dollar amount will be decided on a case by case basis.

Motion to contribute \$200 to YPAA Halloween event passes

Thanksgiving Alcathon coming up in November. Subcommittee formed including Stacy, Kathy, Mike M, Mike H, Robert, Mark I, Bill, Elizabeth, Jim k, Suzanne, Joan, Mac, Tim. Meeting online 10/29. Stacy will send out Zoom invitation. Please announce at your meetings. Need someone to head up event/ be in charge.

Voted to spend \$500 for thanksgiving and Christmas alcathon location rent(campground hall).

Meeting adjourned at 7 pm with reciting of the Responsibility Statement.

In service,
Suzanne (filling in for Erika B)